
REQUEST 
 
How many TWFRS employees have been put on reduced sick pay when an ill health 
firefighters pension scheme process (IQMP) has commenced?  Clarification - over last 10 
years 
 
 
 
 
 
RESPONSE 

Due to the low number of cases involved (fewer than five), disclosure of this level of detail 
could lead to the identification of the individuals involved when combined with other 
information that may already be in the public domain or known to others, for example 
colleagues or friends of the individuals involved. 

Disclosure of the information would breach data protection principle (a) (i.e. that data 
“should be processed lawfully, fairly and in a transparent manner in relation to the data 
subject”). The individuals concerned would reasonably expect this information to be treated 
in confidence and not disclosed into the public domain. We therefore consider that this 
information is exempt under section 40(2) (personal information) of the Freedom of 
Information Act. 
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